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From the Principal’s desk… 

What a wet week we have had in the Riverina! 

With some places receiving over 150mm of 

rain over a week, there was certainly a large 

amount of water around. The students of 

Ungarie Central School had an unexpected 

long weekend with the school being non-

operational, after access was cut to school on 

Monday. We’d like to thank the SES for their 

communication with us, which enabled us to 

pass information onto parents in a timely 

manner. I hope that our last week of school is 

less eventful than this week has been. 
 

Today, we had a visit from Senior Constable 

Alex Davies, our local Police School Liaison 

Officer. Constable Davies spoke to the Year 7-

11 students about cyber safety. This is a timely 

message for our High School students. The 

Office of the eSafety Commissioner website 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-

information has some fantastic information 

and tips for parents and students. We will have 

a visit from the Youth Liaison Officer in 2018, 

who will talk to our K-6 students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everything is full steam ahead for the 

Performance Night tonight. Students have 

been busy rehearsing and will definitely 

impress you with their singing, dancing, 

playing and performing. Students are asked to 

be at the hall by 6.30pm. There are further 

details in The Humbug. 
 

Thank you to the students in Years 5 and 11 

who gave their School 

Captain speeches on 

Wednesday. Everyone was 

impressed with the quality 

of the speeches and it was a 

difficult decision to make. The 2018 School 

Captains and Primary Captains will be 

announced at our Presentation Night on 

Tuesday.  
 

We received word yesterday that Mr Davies 

has been formally named as the substantive 

Principal of Lavington Public School. Mr 

Davies will be missed here at UCS, however 

our loss is Lavington Public School’s gain. The 

process for filling the position of principal at 

Ungarie Central School will be held in 2018. 
 

Don’t forget our Ungarie Hair with Heart Day 

tomorrow. Join us for lunch at 1.20pm where 

you can also walk through the Bland/Temora 

zone communication bus. 

 

Until next week! 

Terrie Payne 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Humbug 
7th December, 2017 

Week 8, Term 4 

Name: 

mailto:ungarie-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information
https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information


 

 

 

                                     

                    Term 4, 2017 – Upcoming Events 
 

Tomorrow 8th  Hair with Heart and Crazy Hair Day 
    

Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

10 

11 
 

12 
Presentation 
Night   7pm 

13 
Waratah Village 
Christmas 
Performance 

14 
PBL Reward Day 

15 
Last Day - Term 4  
 
 

 

 

 

 

                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget Christmas Carols in the park 
 Sunday 17th December  
 See flyer attached for more details 

   UCS YUM 
 Available from the garden  

 Spinach 

 Eggs  

 Mint 

 Zucchini 

 Garlic chives 

 Basil 

 Oregano  

 Potatoes  

 Tomatoes 
  

                                         
 

Wednesday and 
Thursday @ Recess until 

end of term 
ICECREAM IN A CONE 

$1 each 

Tomato plants are also 

ready for sale. $1 each but 

please ring and order 
 

Best of luck to our students performing at the 

UCS Performance Night, tonight. 



Performance 
Night - TONIGHT 

    Students to arrive at 6:30pm 

K/1/2 students are to come 
dressed in their costumes. They 
will be sent home with students 
today. 

 

3/4 students are to come dressed 
in their costumes. They will be sent 
home with students today. 

 

5/6 students are to come dressed 
in school uniform (maroon shirts). 
Their costumes will be at the hall. 

 

 7/8 students are to come dressed 
in school uniform (maroon shirt). 
Their costumes will be at the hall. 

 

9/10 students need to come 
dressed in their costumes or 
change as soon as they get to the 
hall and bring their school uniform 
if they are performing in the band.  

 
 

  Canteen Roster: 
Fri 8th Dec   Justine Henley & Nicole  

                                               Wilson 

Mon 11th Dec Jen Rutledge & Sal 

                                             West 

Fri 15th  Dec Colleen Robb & Vanessa 

                                            Robb 

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

HABIT OF MIND CERTIFICATES 

This Friday 8th Dec, will be the last 
weekly awarding of Habit of Mind 
merit certificates for this year.  No 
merit certificates will be awarded in 
week 10.  A final tally of Habit of 
Mind awards will be calculated on 
Friday and the 10, 20, 30 - Habit of 
Mind certificates will be presented 
at a morning assembly in week 
10.  If students have certificates 
they would like checked against the 
‘official tally’ could they please 
bring them into the front office by 
this Friday morning. 

 

Library Books 
It’s getting close to end of 

term. 

Students, could you please 

return any outstanding 

borrowed books to the library 

        next week. 

                               Thank you 



Left:  PBL ‘Fast 

and Free’ 

winners for 

Week 8.  Abby 

Wason, Apryl 

Lyons, Tom 

Roscarel, Darcy 

Cattle, Clancy 

Hoskinson. 

           SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

Yr 6 students proudly wearing their shirts purchased for the ‘end 

of Primary school’.  Back:  Ella Payne, Hayley Wallace, Apryl 

Lyons, Ashton Ross, Regan Hukins. Front:  Alex Batty, Hugh 

Williams, Alex Otovic, Mrs James, Darcy Langham, Audrey 

Hukins, Sammy Rutledge (absent). 
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‘HABIT OF MIND’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 8  

 

Congratulations to Sammy Rutledge who won 

Junior Champion Rider under 12 in the 

Equestrian Australian (EA) Australasian Show 

Horse & Rider Championships at Werribee Park 

National Equestrian Centre from 30th Nov. to 

2nd Dec.  This competition included competitors 

who have qualified from all states of Australia 

plus riders from New Zealand. 

UCS was non-operational on Monday 4th Dec 

as 0.8m of water covered the bridge. 



    Hannah Wilson                             Madi Vinecombe                         Jarrod King                         Gavin Ward 

Kate Jackson                                  Lara Bryant                                   Dylan Carroll                     Lachie Ward 

           Caitlin Rossiter                                Allora Vinecombe                             Dakota Williams          Rachel Ridley    

           Alfred McCubbin          

Ethan Robb, Mitchell Collins, Joshua Batty Lewis Henley, Patrick McClintock 

           Alfred McCubbin          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 3/4 TECHNOLOGY 

 

Throughout the year Yr 3/4 Technology have been 
working with a variety of software programs on the 
computers.  These have included word, excel and 
paint.  They have also used the internet to research 
and communicate via email.   

The activity pictured here a was a conglomeration 
of a number of skills.  Firstly students had to source 
an outline map of Australia from google.  They then 
pasted this onto a ‘word’ document.  Using research 
skills and drawing tools on the computer they 
inserted the state borders, named and coloured the 
states and territories and attached a compass to the 
picture.  
 They then added appropriate  Australian  animals  
as  decorations  to   their work. 

You can see from these photos how extremely competent 

all these students were at achieving the outcomes of this 

task.  They were all very proud of their work.                                                                       

Mrs Wason. 

 

YEAR 3/4 TECHNOLOGY 

 



On Tuesday 21st November, 3 Year 7 and 5 Year 8 students made their 
journey to Sydney to take part in two exciting Aspire programs held 
by The University of New South Wales. The Year 7’s would be looking 
at new technology by taking part in “Living with 21st Century 
Technology” and the Year 8’s were taking part in “Beyond the Gate”. 
All students seemed excited and ready for their four-day excursion, 
joining Lake Cargelligo and Tullibigeal students on the bus and train 
journey. 
Year 8 students experienced campus life for a day and learnt how to 
put a plaster backslab on and also created some pottery. They had a 
great visit to the Sydney Observatory and created raps and news 
articles for their school. 
Year 7 students spent their time looking at new technology such as 
machinery that can read the pulses in our brain and learning how to 
use and fly drones. 
All students enjoyed a moonlight film whilst relaxing into huge bean 
bags and got to play a game of bubble soccer which was exciting and 
bouncy! The excursion ended with a trip to Coogee Beach which 
involved an invaluable surf lifesaving lesson. 
Much fun was had by all and students and teachers were already 
talking about the next Aspire trip on the journey home.                  
Miss Perryman 
 

Above back row:  Jye Hoskinson, Ryan 

Crofts, Kadee Gerard-Scali, Abby 

Wason, Molly Bryant.  Front row:  

William Batty, Jack Crofts, Madi 

Cassidy. 

 
 
 

UNSW ASPIRE YEAR 7 LIVING WITH 21ST CENTURY TECHNOLOGY                

AND YEAR 8 BEYOND THE GATE EXCURSION 

 

 



Right:  Ella Payne, Ashton Ross, Hugh Williams, Sammy 

Rutledge, Hayley Wallace, Noah Bryant, Harry Roscarel, 

Kate Jackson.    

Ruby McKay, Eva McCubbin, Nate L’Estrange, Brogan 

Crofts, Kodi Woodward, Jack Douglas, Ashley Taylor. 

Top:  Madi Vinecombe, Hannah Wilson, 

Maicey Ross, Evie Henley, Mrs Nicole 

Wilson, Lila Henley.  

Centre: Dakota Williams, Olivia Rossiter.  

Left: Shay-Lee Crofts, Jarrod King, Tyler 

Crofts. 

 

Intensive swimming was held in weeks 8 and 9 of Term 4.  

The weather was beautiful and sunny and this made it 

easy for the students to enjoy being in the water.  Lessons 

ranged from increasing students water confidence, to 

basic swimming skills through to stroke development and 

life saving techniques. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY BOYS CENTRAL SCHOOLS CRICKET 

 
On Tuesday 31st October, Ungarie Central School hosted Lake Cargelligo in the Secondary Central Schools cricket 
knockout. 
Lake were first to bat, and they attacked from the outset. They were swinging like rusty gates, some shots paying 
off, and others not! 
The cricket was action-packed, with lusty hitting interspersed with a steady clatter of wickets. Before we knew it, 
Ungarie had bowled out Lake for 70. Damian bowled a good line for 2 wickets, and Daniel snared 4. 
Then it was our turn to bat..... 
Josh and Jack Wells opened, with Jack out in the second over. Tom came in and slapped a few around, and he fell 
for 13. Damian offered good support to Josh, but when Josh got out for a neat 22, the rot set in! Lawson Phillips 
ripped the heart out of our innings, claiming a hat-trick and bowling Ungarie out for 59.                  Mr Cattle 
 

INTENSIVE SWIMMING 

 

Back row:  Jared Robb, Jack Wells, 

William Batty, Tom Roscarel, 

Braden Payne, Jye Hoskinson.  

Front row:  Jai Thompson, Josh 

Roscarel, Daniel Potter, Angus 

Williams, Damian Batty, Jack 

Wason (scorer). 



 

   Thank You from Lyn Batty 
 
 
I would like to thank everyone who 
has donated in any way, for Damian 
representing Riverina South West  
AFL juniors in an International 
Rules tour of England, Ireland & 
France. This and any support, 
encouragement given is greatly 
appreciated. 
 

              Results so far: 
Aus v Lucon GAA -Aus won by 10 
Aus v Monaleen GAA -Aus lost by18 
Aus v The Downs GAA -Aus won 
Aus v Shamrock GAA -Aus won by 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELL DONE DAMIAN! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

2018 SECONDARY 
STATIONERY REQUIREMENTS 
 

7-10 English  1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

7-8 Maths      1 x 128 page A4 book (lined 
                         pages) 
 

9-10 Maths    2 x 128 page A4 books (grid 
                         pages)   
 

7-10 Science  1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

7-10 HSIE      1 x 128 page A4 book 
                         1 x A4  display folder 
 
7-10 PDHPE  1 x 96 page A4 book 
 

7-8 Art            1 x A3 Diary 
                          Art smock 
 

7-8 Technology  1 x A4 Display folder 
 

7-10 Music     Lead pencil 
 

9-10 Food Tech  1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

9-10 Ag           1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

9-10 D&T       1 x A4 display folder 
                         1 x 96 page A4 folder 
 

9-10 STEM    1 x A4 display folder 
                         1 x Scrap book 
 

9-10 Music    1 x A4 display folder 
                         Lead pencil 
 

11-12                May select their own 
                         preferred stationery. Grid 
                         books are suggested for 
                         Maths. 
Additional Equipment 

Black, blue and red pens. Lead pencils. 
 

Glue sticks. Scissors. Ruler. Eraser. 
 

Pencil sharpener. Geometry set. 
 

Highlighters. Coloured pencils and textas. 
 
 

There are class sets of calculators available for 
students to use at school. Many students like to 
have their own calculator to use at school and 

home also. If purchasing a calculator please buy: 
CASIO fx-82au Plus ii (Scientific calculator). 

The school has calculators for sale for $20 

 
 

          CWA  
Meeting (CWA rooms)  
Monday 11th Dec, 10.30am 
 

                FOLLOWED BY 
CWA Christmas party @ Bowling club 
                    starting at 11.30am 



 

UCS Hair with Heart 

   Variety Fundraiser 
  Rissole & Sausage Sizzle 

 

       Student & Community Member 
   Lunch Order 

 

   Friday 8th December, 1.20pm 
 

Sausage in bread $2.50 
Rissole in 2 pieces of bread $3.50 

Can of drink $2 each (variety) 
 

Name/s.................................................... 
 

................................................................... 
 

Number of Sausages ordered 
 

Number of Rissoles ordered 
 

                Can of drink   Yes/No     (please circle) 
 

Total amount  enclosed           $ 
 

UCS Hair with Heart 

   Variety Fundraiser 
  Rissole & Sausage Sizzle 

 

       Student & Community Member 
        Lunch Order 

 

     Friday 8th December, 1.20pm 
 

Sausage in bread $2.50 
Rissole in 2 pieces of bread $3.50 

Can of drink $2 each (variety) 
 

Name/s.................................................... 
 

................................................................... 
 

Number of Sausages ordered 
 

Number of Rissoles ordered 
 

                 Can of drink   Yes/No     (please circle) 
 

                                Total amount  enclosed            

 

 

 

 

Ungarie Hair with Heart  

& Crazy Hair Day 
Ungarie Central School and the Ungarie Community will be holding an 

Ungarie Hair with Heart & Crazy Hair Day on  
 

                                TOMORROW  
                   2pm @ UCS Hall 

                Gold coin donation 
                  Community members welcome 

 
 
Please link to our  

               Ungarie Hair with Heart  
  fundraising page to donate 
 

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/ungarie-hair-with-heart 
 All hair donations & funds raised go to Variety — the Children's Charity 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/ungarie-hair-with-heart


 
 
 

 

 

 

Bland Hoteliers Jackpot Draw 

$1,800 next week. 
Make sure you are here to claim the prize 

if your name comes out. 
 

 

 

Tuesday Night Raffles 
6 meat trays and other prizes available. 

Come on down and win some meat trays! 
For November all proceeds go towards 

the Ungarie Cricket Club 
 
 

 

Friday Night Pub Super Cash Draw 

$3,000 this week.  
It is free to enter and is drawn every 
Friday night between 7pm-9pm. You 

must be here to win. 
  

Meat raffles are also held on Friday night. 
 8 meat trays available. 

 

 

 

Christmas/End of Year Parties 
We are now taking bookings for 

Christmas and End of Year parties. Be 
sure to book early to secure your 

preferred date. 
Call Ben on 69759014. 

 
 
 

Don’t forget we have newspapers and 
magazines, a full café fast food menu, 
coffee, golden fried chicken, milk and a 
new coke fridge. Open from 10am daily.  

 
 
 

 

Have you booked yet? 

 

Christmas lunch at 

Ungarie Memorial Hall 

1pm 

 3 course meal for $25 

 

Bookings essential by 

 15th December 

NEXT FRIDAY! 
Ring Julie Keatley on  

     0488 146422 

     or 69759209 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeff, Carol and Les from Ungarie Post 

Office would like to wish everyone a very 

Happy Christmas and every good wish 

for the New Year and seasons’ greetings. 

Thank You for the support during the 

year and we look forward to serving you 

in the New Year. 

The Post Office will be closed on Monday 

25th December and Tuesday 26th 

December and opening Wednesday 27th 

December. We will be closed Friday 29th 

December and Monday 1st January. 



 
 
 

UNGARIE COMMUNITY BAND 
 

In conjunction with the Ungarie Advancement Group 
 

Present 
 
 

Ungarie Community Christmas  
Carols in the Park 

 
 

Sunday 17th December 
 

7pm 
 
 
 

Featuring performances by 
 

Preschool students 
UCS students 

Jeff De Rozario 
Reece Archibald 

 
 
 

 

            BBQ available    BYO chairs and  
 run by the UCS P&C    picnic blankets 

  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwixre77ufbXAhUBLZQKHVFcADUQjRwIBw&url=https://clipartxtras.com/categories/view/b040a3c7229f1e95feaacb29a0bedf8223a91182/christmas-tree-border-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw0q4s4GoeSecgedSbByEin-&ust=1512686267147366


Ungarie Bowling Club 
Jackpot Draw Friday Night stands 
 at $500 (Must be there to win) 

** Non-financial members are ineligible for the Jackpot Draw ** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Breakfast Bowls 

          10am start 
THURSDAY NIGHT HAPPY HOUR 

6.30 – 7.30pm 

$4 Schooner, $3 Middies 

 

FRIDAY NIGHTS 

HAPPY HOUR 6-8pm 

Kitchen will be open 

 from 6.30-8.30pm 

XXXX BEER BACK ON TAP 

$10 Jugs beer 

Raffles 

SUNDAY MORNING BUFFET BREAKY 

8am -9.30am 

Prices: 8 year old to adult $7 

5-7 year old $5 

4 year & under $3  
 

 

 

 

This Friday night’s raffles 

 9 Meat trays 

 $25 meal voucher for 

kitchen 

 Breaky voucher 
 

 

 Sunday morning members 

breaky voucher- Pat Daly 
 

                         Bowls News! 

 Last weekend’s bowls results are as 

follows: 

‘Ungarie Christmas Triples’   16 teams 

attended this day. Teams were from 

Barmedman, West Wyalong S&C (4 teams), 

Lake Cargelligo (3), West Wyalong Rec (2) 

& Ungarie (6) 
 

2 game winners: Lionel Fuller, Alan 

Schirmer & Michael Hughes 
 

2 game runners-up: Phil Smith, Rob 

Gurnett & Bill Hurst 

Best 1 game winner: Ian Harrison, Keith 

Maitland & Ray Cleverly    

 
 

A&B and Handicap Singles- Play ASAP 

 

SANTA 
Will be coming to the 

Kids Christmas Party 

Friday 22nd Dec 

at the Bowling Club 

 

Christmas Stocking 

drawn - tickets 

available on the night 
 

 
 


